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UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP

Thursday, October 8, 2015
6:30 P.M.
Council Chambers
10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ryan at 6:50 p.m.  
ROLL CALL
PRESENT:  Mayor Tom Ryan, Councilmembers Mike Bourke, Dave Clark, Russ Herbst, Wes Hovland, Jason King, and Dick Swanson.
ABSENT:  None.
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  City Manager Clark Arneson; City Attorney Patrick Sweeney; Planning and Community Development Director Bryan Schafer; Public Services Manager Bob Therres; Finance Director Joe Huss; Financial Analyst Ward Brown; Police Chief/Safety Services Manager Chris Olson; Police Captain Dan Szykulski; City Engineer Jean Keely; Communications Technician Roark Haver; Senior Engineering Technician Al Thorp; City Clerk Catherine Sorensen; and Recording Secretary Linda Dahlquist.
3.1
Anoka County Presentation on the Proposed Roundabout at 109th Avenue and Sunset Avenue.

Public Services Manager Therres stated Anoka County has a plan to realign 109th Avenue at Sunset Avenue.  He commented the County met with the property owner where the majority of right-of-way would be impacted.  He stated the County is prepared to move the project forward with a roundabout proposed at the intersection of 109th Avenue and Apollo Drive with Sunset Avenue.  He stated the Council will need to approve a Joint Powers Agreement (JPA) before the County will initiate the right-of-way acquisition for construction to be scheduled for 2016.
Doug Fischer, Anoka County Engineer and Transportation Division Manager, gave an overview of the existing issues with the road.  He stated County staff looked at several roundabout scenarios and held discussions with affected property owners.  He noted the roundabout would be two-lanes connecting four legs.  He noted the design minimizes the property impacts. 
Councilmember Bourke asked if the plan includes sidewalks.  Mr. Fischer replied yes as well as regional trail expansion.  
Councilmember Clark stated one of the impacted property owners are against the project.  Mr. Fischer stated more discussions will be held with affected property owners. 
Mr. Fischer commented that signalized intersections have larger footprints than roundabouts.  He noted the project would be done in 2016.  He stated the City’s cost share on the project is estimated to be $70,000.  
3.2
Tiller Corporation Site Expansion.

Planning and Community Development Director Schafer stated Tiller Corporation is running out of room at their current site and has purchased the 11.2 acre Determan parcel just west of their site.  He noted the parcel is undeveloped and contains scattered wetland areas throughout.  He stated Tiller proposes to add 4.5 acres of aggregate storage on the eastern edge of the parcel, which is adjacent to their existing aggregate storage area.  He stated Tiller’s site is zoned I-2A (Heavy Industrial) and the Determan property is zoned I-2 and I-1 (Light Industrial) which will need to be rezoned and reguided.  He stated the Determan site has scattered wetlands, which would require filling to create 4.25 acres of upland.  He noted that Tiller proposes to mitigate the wetlands by purchasing 5 acres of wetland credits from the Blaine EDA.   He asked the Council if they are comfortable with rezoning and using wetland credits.  
Councilmember Bourke asked for the worth of one wetland credit.  Public Services Manager Therres replied $1.80/ square foot or $80,000 an acre.  
Mike Caron, Tiller Corporation, stated Tiller is family owned and has officed in Blaine for over 15 years.  He noted that recycling asphalt is a big part of Tiller’s business which is one of the reasons for the expansion request.  

Councilmember Hovland asked if there are issues with asphalt storage.  Mr. Caron replied there are none. 
Council consensus was that they were in support of the proposed Tiller Corporation expansion.  

3.3
2016 Proposed Capital Fund Budget.

Finance Director Huss gave an overview of the proposed 2016 budget.  He stated funding sources include equipment certificates and unrestricted general fund reserves.  He gave an overview of the schedule.
Councilmember Clark asked about debt obligations for 2017, 2018 and 2019.  Finance Director Huss replied debt service is for five years and some debt will drop off in 2016.  

Councilmember Herbst asked about the dollar amount of equipment purchases.  Finance Director Huss replied unrestricted funds will be used for some of the equipment purchases.  
Mayor Ryan commented neighboring cities have raised wages for their part-time employees.  

Councilmember Swanson commented he is in favor of the Fire Department’s requests as well as purchasing the proposed two vehicles for the building inspectors.  
Councilmember Bourke asked about the purchase of new squad cars.  Police Chief/Safety Services Manager Olson replied the squad cars are on a replacement cycle.  
Council requested an additional workshop to discuss the 2016 budget that included an overview of all budgets for comparison and review.  
OTHER BUSINESS
Councilmember Swanson stated the Century Link franchise will be before the Council for consideration in the next few weeks. 
The Workshop adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 








Tom Ryan, Mayor 
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